Amy Wade brought the meeting to order at 7:00 at the Interlocken space on October 12,2016

24 people signed in, 1 visitor was introduced.

The pulse quilt was mailed to Orlando. Thanks to all who contributed.

Positions for the board were discussed. Chelsea O’Hayre will be running for President. Shelby
Skumanich was nominated by Amy Wade for Vice President and that nomination was seconded.
Michelle Davis for Treasurer and Wendy Bermingham for Secretary. Up for grabs is Web
Coordinator and Education Committee Chair.

Discussion about the survey that went out was held. Thank you everyone who completed the
survey, you can fill it out here. Large discussion on the location of the guild meetings. Discussion
about communication and what is the best way to communicate, which will be focused on the
website. E-mail reminders are helpful! Mary Van Zimmer suggested a North and a South guild
and also offered to help with the meeting committee. Contact her if you are interested in helping
out.

Denise VonMinden collected the blocks completed for the Charity Quilt

A peer review was conducted for a few people who brought their ideas for the RMMQM show and
some questions were answered.

The quilts for the show will be due at the April 2017 meeting, which is an update from the original
due date of March 2017. They will be collected at that meeting and housed and photographed at
the RMQM. Thank you Shelby for all your hard work on this project. Please see the post for
updated time line.

The quarterly sew day will be October 23 from 9-3 at Quilter’s Corner in Erie. There is only space
for 10. The first 10 to RSVP will have a space. This was not a board decision. Please RSVP on our
website.

Susan Santisteven talked about the Gertrude Made trunk show/lecture at Fancy Tiger. It will be on
Friday, November 4th from 7:00-9:00. The even is free. We are asking that everyone post the
announcement on their Instagram account to promote it.

November meeting will be on the 9th at the Interlocken Space. We will be doing a a break out peer
review session.

December meeting will be on the 14th. It will be a social at Fancy Tiger, with a scrap swap.

The meeting concluded with Show and Share and Bee Block presentations.




